WoodLinks State School P&C

Presidents Report

March 2022

Firstly, I would like to acknowledge and thank the WoodLinks State School Staff for a successful 2021. It was a second year of uncertainty and troubleshooting and your teamwork led to success and growth for our students and greater school community.

Secondly, I would like to thank every volunteer who donated their time and skills to support the P&C in 2021. Everyone has heard me say many hands make light work and in a volunteer organisation there is nothing more true than that.

A huge thankyou goes to the dedicated members that attended each and every meeting of 2021. Our meetings have come a long way in the past 12 months with the support and ideas of this group of people.

2021 saw the P&C present our annual mother's day and father's day stalls, an easter disco, End of Year Celebration, mother's day morning tea, Cookie Dough fundraiser and many BBQ's, free dress days and other smaller fundraisers.

The uniform shop has tackled covid restrictions spectacularly by introducing online bookings and cash free sales. Community ties have been strengthened with the friendliness and service offered by our amazing convenor. Music shirts were funded to give identity to our choir and musical groups.

The tuckshop has taken on feedback from the 2020 survey and increased sales days to Wednesday > Friday and with these extra days are taking the time to add in exciting new menu options as available. We have also moved to QKR for ordering to reduce the fees for parents.

The P&C as a group were proud to achieve a huge range of financial support for the school including;

- \$5000 donation to ILC supplies
- Combination Football/Soccer Posts on the oval
- Seating around the oval
- Donation towards completion of the Senior Basketball court

I am proud we have been able to provide these services to the school over 2021 in the midst of covid uncertainty. I look forward to 2022 proving more stable and continuing to provide the great events and support our students deserve.

Thankyou,

Amanda Syron

P&C President WoodLinks State School